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Members,
As I write my last note for the newsletter, I want to thank you all
for your participation, enthusiasm and good things we
accomplished this year.

I hope some of you attend the Shielding the Community program
this week to learn how to keep yourself and your money safe.

There is a flyer in this newsletter about the Fall District Retreat in
Waycross, The deadline to sign up to attend is in August. It is
always a good time.

If you haven’t invited another club to your meeting in our club
exchange program, I hope you do take advantage of this
opportunity. Our club has a picnic in June and invites the other
club as our guests.

I also look forward to the 4H Fair in a couple of weeks. It is great to
see all the projects and my husband loves to attend the food
auction!

Our Council meeting will at the Extension Office on the 25  which
is during the fair but we should have the place to ourselves and
parking should be okay. New club presidents are invited to this
meeting. We used to have leader training this last Council
meeting but most of us have been active long enough to help any
new people in our clubs. Jeanie will have some things to share I
am sure about the coming year.
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It has been a pleasure serving as your President this year.Keep up
the good work.

The Hearthstone Herald
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Rosie



Dear Homemakers,
Summer is in full swing, and so is fair season! The
Hancock County 4-H Fair is June 17–25, and this year’s
theme is The Sounds of Summer. Come enjoy the sights,
sounds, and community spirit as we support our 4-H
youth.
The full fair schedule is available in the Extension Office
and on the Ag Association website. We hope to see you
there!
Stay cool, stay connected, and thank you for all you do.

Mandy Gray
HHS Extension Educator 

 Educator Update
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The Executive/County meetings will still
be on the 4  Wednesday of the month
and the time will stay the same. I am
also looking into several programs for
Women’s Health, floral arranging class,
an outing for all members and some
other events.
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Jeanie Poole



The Brandywine Extension Homemakers Club met at Mt.
Lebanon Church on May 1 at 6pm. Members in
attendance included Amanda Lawrence, Kelli Silcox,
Marijo Carr, Anita Anderson, Debi Hill, Bernadette
Gordon, Elisa Bowen–Bell, and Joannie Bowen. Charlie
Vetters, a Greenfield native, artist, and outdoor enthusiast
from Organic Robot Designs presented a program on
designing and printing t-shirts, 

Charlie Vetters spoke about the necessary components of
t-shirt design, such as color balance, contrast of colors,
and simplicity of design. The club created a t-shirt design
and will go to his shop to print their own shirts later in the
summer. If you would like to do something similar with
your club, contact Charlie at 317-318-8228 or
charlie@organicrobotdesigns.com or stop by his store and
chat about designs at 113 West Main St, Greenfield, IN.

Article written by Kelli Silcox VP and Secretary
Brandwine Extension Homemakers. 
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Brandywine Extension
Homemakers Club

mailto:charlie@organicrobotdesigns.com


J U N E  2 0 2 5H A N C O C K  C O U N T Y ,  I N

Holiday Recipes Wanted!
The Hearts and Homes Club wants your tried and true
family keepsake recipes. Recipe tips, submission
information and form are attached to this newsletter. 

If you have questions, please contact Kathleen
Nicholson

2025 - 2026 Hancock County Officers
President - 

Vice President - 

Secretary - 

Treasurer - 

Past President - 

Members at Large - 

Jeannie Poole 

Margie Clark

Nancy Alldredge

Debbie Elsbury

Rosalie Hunt

Vickie Ramsey

Sarah Kesterson

Leisa Harmon

Lauren Petry

Erica Welborn

The slate of officers will be installed at Achievement Night and
will take office on July 1, 2025
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Upcoming Dates and Deadlines
               

     June 2-4 - IEHA Conference

       June 14 - Flag Day 

       June 15 - Happy Fathers Day!
 June 19-27 - Hancock County 4-H Fair

       June 25 - Executive Meeting@ 6:00pm, 

                         Club Presidents@ 6:30pm, Extension Office

       July 4 - Celebrate America’s Birthday!
      July 23 - Executive Meeting@ 6:00pm, 

                       Club Presidents@ 6:30pm, Extension Office

Quote ofQuote of
the Daythe Day

Certain people feel like peace. 
They bring a calmness and a steadiness
to life.
They have a gentle strength that makes
it seem like everything’s going to be
okay.
They make the difficult days seem
possible and the beautiful moments last
a little longer.
Life is better when we surround
ourselves with that kind of peace.

Topher Kearby






